
Head Policy and Legacy 
Headquarters 38 (Irish) Brigade 
British Forces Post Office 825 

E-Mail: 38X-PolLeg-F01-Mailbox@mod.uk 

Reference: FOI 2018/15240 

Date: 20 December 2018 

Dear

REQUEST FOR INFORMATION — UTILISATION OF ULSTER DEFENCE REGIMENT 
UNIT/PERSONNEL TRANSITION TO WAR IN A GENERAL NATO Vs WARSAW PACT 
CONFLICT 1988 - 1992 

I refer to our e-mail dated 29 November and, I can confirm that your request has been considered 
under the provisions of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (F01 (A)), and the process is now 
complete. 

You asked for the following: 

"I am looking for any plans or discussions regarding the utilisation of Ulster Defence 
Regiment units/personnel upon Transition to War in a general NATO vs Warsaw Pact 
conflict in the time period 1988 — 1992." 

I must advise that, despite extensive searches, we have been unable to locate any information 
relating to your request. 

By way of further advice (a principle outlined in Section 16 of the FOI(A)) I can advise that the 
document entitled the Formation of the Ulster Defence Regiment can be viewed via the Conflict 
and Politics in Northern Ireland (CAIN) via the link shown below: 

http://cain.ulst.ac.uk/proni/1969/proni CAB-9-G-89-3 1969-nd.pdf 

I can confirm that members of the Home Service battalions of the Ulster Defence Regiment and its 
successor the Royal Irish Regiment did, from time to time, deploy in the wider General Service 
role, they did so as individual volunteers and were not subject to compulsory call-out. 

If you have any queries regarding the content of this letter, please contact this office in the first 
instance 

If you wish to complain about the handling of your request, or the content of this response, you can 
request an independent internal review by contacting the Information Rights Compliance team, 
Ground Floor, MOD Main Building, Whitehall, SW1A 2HB (e-mail CIO-F01-1R@mod.uk).
Please note that any request for an internal review should be made within 40 working days of the 
date of this response. 

If you remain dissatisfied following an internal review, you may raise your complaint directly to the 
Information Commissioner under the provisions of Section 50 of the FOI(A). Please note that the 
Information Commissioner will not normally investigate your case until the MOD internal review 
process has been completed. 

 

 



The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe 
House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. Further details of the role and powers of the 
Information Commissioner can be found on the Commissioner's website at httbs://ico.org.uk/. 

Yours sincerely 

38 (Irish) Brigade FOI Team 




